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Seniors’ Advisory Committee  June 16, 2021 
 
Minutes of a Meeting of the Seniors’ Advisory Committee conducted remotely via 
Zoom, on the above date at 6:30 p.m.  
  
 
Present  
Councillor Watkins  
B. Hahn – Chair 
R. Olson – Vice Chair 
R. Black 
B. Kang 
D. Vanderwel 
D. Sawchuk 
R. Wolstenholm   
 
Staff 
L. MacMillan, Staff Liaison 
T. Dallimore, Legislative Officer 
 
Treaty Acknowledgement and Call to Order  
L. MacMillan read the Treaty Acknowledgement statement and provided 
information on an opportunity at the Heritage Museum from June 30 – July 18, 
2021.  She also provided the following website for those interested in finding out 
more: https://museeheritage.ca.  
 
Call to Order 
The Chair called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. and welcomed Committee 
members.  
 
Welcome to New SAC Member and Introductions 
The Chair welcomed B. Kang and had all Committee members introduce 
themselves. 
 
Committee Contact Information 
B. Kang gave consent that the distribution of the Seniors’ Advisory Committee 
members’ contact information be shared with the Seniors’ Advisory Committee 
members for the purpose of carrying out committee business pursuant to Part 2 
the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act. 
 
Adoption of Agenda 
The Chair declared the agenda adopted as presented.  
 
 
Adoption of Minutes 
The Chair declared the Minutes of May 19, 2021 adopted as presented. 
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Council Update 
Councillor Watkins provided an update on recent Council discussions. 
 
Proposed North to South Transit Route 
B. Hahn provided an update on Administrations response to the suggested joint 
recommendation addressed at the Community Growth & Infrastructure 
Committee on April 12, 2021.  Councillor Watkins shared an invitation to discuss 
the above noted with Administration on June 23, 2021. 
 
Intergenerational Programs - Summer Break Assignment  
B. Hahn discussed looking into existing Intergenerational Programs provided by 
The City of St. Albert.  D. Sawchuk and B. Hahn volunteered to look into existing 
programs and R. Olson and D. Vanderwel offered to look into Intergenerational 
sports opportunities.  R. Olson volunteered to look into what other Communities 
are doing regarding Intergenerational Programs.  All volunteers will report 
findings at the next Committee meeting. 
 
COVID-19 Impacts: Senior’s App – 2 Volunteers to Review the App over the 
Summer Break  
R. Black and R. Wolstenholm volunteered to research the Seniors’ App 
(www.stayhome-living.com) during the July and August months and bring back 
information to the next Committee meeting. 
 
Round Table 
Members and staff provided final comments on items of general interest. 
 
Next Meeting Date  
September 15, 2021 @ 6:30 p.m. 
 
Adjournment 
The Chair declared the meeting adjourned at 7:49 p.m. 
 
 
 
 __________________ 
CHAIR 
 
 
_________________________________________ 
DESIGNATED OFFICER 
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